
 

 

 
 

 
 1 

Beaufort County Solid Waste and Recycling Board 
Meeting 

Thursday May 20, 1999 
1:30 p.m., Public Works Conference Room 

 
 
Attendees: Mr. Gordon Bowers, District 7 Representative 

Mr. Earl Dietz, Vice-Chairman and District 8 Representative 
Mr. Stan Fitzgerald, Interim District 2 Representative 
Mrs. Carol Murphy, District 6 Representative 
Mr. Curtis Pauling, Solid Waste and Recycling Coordinator 
Mr. Doug Robertson, Chairman and District 9 Representative 
Mrs. Kathy Stiles, Natural Resources and Environmental Affairs Office (NREAO), 
Marine Corps Recruit Depot (MCRD), Parris Island  
Mrs. Jennifer Tuckwiller, Solid Waste and Recycling Programs Administrator 
 

Absent: Mr. Gordon Burke, District 4 Representative 
Mr. Frank Glover, District 1 Representative 
Mr. John Present, District 3 Representative 
Mr. Robert Washington, District 5 Representative 

  
 
 
· Chairman, Doug Robertson called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. 
 
· Mr. Robertson introduced the newest member of the Solid Waste and Recycling Board.  

Mr. Gordon (Gordy) Bowers has been appointed as the representative for Solid Waste 
District #7, Lady’s Island.  Mr. Bowers operates Barnwell Resources, a construction & 
demolition debris landfill on Lady’s Island. 

 
· Mr. Robertson asked for a motion to adopt the minutes.  A motion was made and 

seconded.  Minutes were adopted as written.  
 
· The Solid Waste and Recycling reports were presented by Mrs. Tuckwiller for March  

1999 without comment from board members.  Mrs. Tuckwiller stated that the hauling and 
disposal budgets are both approximately 5% over budget.  The County’s Controller, 
County Administrator and Deputy Administrator for Public Safety and Development are 
aware of the shortfall.  A majority of the shortage will be covered by monies originally 
allocated for Recycling Services in the fiscal year 1999 budget. 

 
· Mrs. Tuckwiller presented an update on the 1999 Sprint Telephone Directory Recycling 
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campaign.  The collection period will be from June 25th through July 11th at the following 
locations: Port Royal Park at the Naval Hospital, Lady’s Island Cinemas on Hwy 21 and 
Beaufort Plaza on Hwy 170.  Mrs. Stiles added that Parris Island has several pallets of 
phone books on base and she would like to add them to this effort.  Mrs. Tuckwiller 
instructed her to take them to the MRF at Hickory Hill rather than drop them off at one of 
the provided locations.  Mr. Dietz reminded Mrs. Tuckwiller about the closed-circuit 
television stations available for announcements at several of the gated communities.  Mr. 
Fitzgerald also encouraged staff to pass on information to Falcon Cable for publicity. 

 
· Mr. Dietz added a comment about the collection of newspapers and magazines at Drop-Off 

Centers (DOC’s).  He asked the question about including all types of paper, including 
junk mail in the collections at County DOC’s.  Mrs. Tuckwiller said she would follow up 
with Art Smith at Waste Management. 

 
· A motion was made by Carol Murphy for the Marine Corps Air Station (MCAS) to also 

have representation on the Solid Waste and Recycling Board.  Staff of the NREAO at 
MCAS have expressed interest in joining the board in the same capacity as the NREAO 
office at MCRD Parris Island.  Mr. Dietz seconded the motion, and the motion was 
unanimously passed by the voting members present. 

 
· Mr. Robertson introduced the idea of developing a Mission Statement for the Solid Waste 

and Recycling Board.  Mr. Robertson asked all members of the Board to begin thinking 
about what they would include in such a statement. 

 
· Mr. Robertson asked for announcements.   

Mrs. Tuckwiller reminded the Board of the next formal meeting on 
Thursday June 17th at 3:00 p.m.   

 
Mrs. Tuckwiller told Mr. Bowers she would have a notebook completed for 
him by the next meeting. 

 
· Mr. Robertson adjourned the meeting. 


